
 

 

444 21st Street South · La Crosse, Wisconsin · 54601 

 
 
 
June 17, 2019 

 
Ms. Linda Michaelets 

Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 

2300 North Dr. Martin Luther King Drive 

Milwaukee, WI 53212 

 

Subject: Milwaukee Plating, Inc. 

   1434 North 4th Street 

   Milwaukee, WI 53212 

   BRRTS No. 03-41-000762 

    PECFA No. 53212-3888-34 

 

Dear Linda: 

 

Attached is a photo of the sump located in the lowest level of the Milwaukee Plating Facility at the 

above mentioned address. The photo was taken on June 11, 2019. 

 

The sump is a surrounded by the concrete floor with a lip that extends about 2 inches above the 

surrounding floor slab. The sump crock is constructed of concrete. The sump is covered with two 

pieces of concrete that fit together and fit inside the top of the sump crock. 

 

I was told by the plant manager, that the sump is often if not always dry as water does not accumulate 

in the crock. At the time of the visit it was dry to the bottom which is about 24 inches below the lowest 

floor slab elevation. 

 

We hope this photograph and description enable you to properly evaluate the potential concerns over 

this feature. 

 

If you have any questions, I can be reached at 414-916-1413. 

 

Regards, 

William F Kralj PE 

 

Attachment – Sump Pump Photo 

  



 

 

ATTACHMENT A - PHOTO 

 

Photo 1:  Sump Pump – Milwaukee Plating 




